SEAN PARNELL, GOVERNOR

DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND GAME

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER

P.O. BOX 115526 JUNEAU, AK 99811-5526 PHONE: (907) 465-4100 FAX: (907) 465-2332

January 14, 2010

Mr. Craig O'Connor, Special Counsel U.S. Department of Commerce National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration Office of General Counsel 7600 Sand Point Way N.E. - Bin C15700 Seattle, WA 98115

Dear Mr. O'Connor: Can

The Alaska Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G) received your December 17, 2009, request to participate as a cooperating agency in the preparation of an environmental assessment (EA) regarding the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill (EVOS). I understand that NOAA is preparing the EA for the purpose of determining whether significant environmental impacts could result from narrowing and refining the EVOS restoration activities and to evaluate the applicability of the 1994 Programmatic Environmental Impact Statement to current and future Trustee Council actions.

On behalf of ADF&G, I accept the invitation to participate as a cooperating agency in the preparation of the EA. I also concur with the lead agency and cooperating agency responsibilities identified in your letter.

Thank you for the invitation. If you have any questions, please contact me or Tom Brookover.

Sincerely,

Denby S. Lloyd

Commissioner